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 SPOTRETE-F

Diluable Flowable
TURF FUNGICIDE

COMMERCIAL
READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING

For control of Brown Patch, Dollar
Spot, Copper Spot, Fading-Out,

Melting-out, Grey and Pink Snow Mold.
Also repels rodents

GUARANTEE:  480 grams/Liter

REGISTRATION NO. 16835
PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

NET CONTENTS:  10 Liters

DANGER     POISON

W.A. CLEARY CHEMICAL CORPORATION
1049 SOMERSET STREET, SOMERSET, NEW JERSEY  08873

U.S.A.

DIRECTIONS:  For Preventive Control of brown patch, dollar spot,
copper spot, fading out and melting out, apply Thiram Flowable at
the rate of 175 mL/100m 2 tank mixed with P.M.A.S.  Turf
Fungicide at the rate of 40 mL/100m 2.  Apply every 7 to 10 days
beginning prior to disease appearance and continuing throughout
the season.  Under warm humid conditions favouring disease
development apply every 5 to 7 days.

For Curative Control apply at the rate of 175 mL/100m 2 tank
mixed with P.M.A.S. Turf Fungicide at the rate of 40 mL/100m2.
Apply at 7 day intervals beginning when diseases are first
noticed.  Return to preventive schedule when disease  is under
control.

For control of grey (Typhula spp) and pink snow mold (Fusarium
nivale) apply 375 mL/100m 2 tank mixed with 75 mL/100m 2 of
P.M.A.S. Turf Fungicide in the fall just prior to the first
permanent snow cover.  In areas where disease is severe or
frequent, repeat during a mid-winter thaw when turf is exposed.
To control and prevent spread of the disease under cool, wet



conditions in the spring, make an additional application after
the spring thaw using one half the above rates.

For uniform coverage apply in 24-48 litres of water/100m 2.

NOTE:  Do not mow or water the grass within 24 hours of
application

Rodent Repellent

Protects nursery stock, fruit trees, shrubs and ornaments against
feeding damage caused by rabbits, mice and deer.

SPRAY APPLICATION (Growing season) - Use 945 mL of Thiram
Flowable with 6 litres of water and 1 quart of latex sticker*,
mix well and apply as a full coverage spray to a point well above
the reach of animals.  A second application of Thiram Flowable
may be necessary under heavy feeding pressure.  Apply under
favourable drying conditions but when temperature is above
freezing.

* PRO-TEC 100 *Clear Spray

CAUTION:  Do not use wetting and spreading additives
(surfactants) as severe plant injury may result.  Thoroughly
clean spray equipment including screen and nozzles after use.

Precautions:  Keep out of reach of children.  Avoid contact with
skin, eyes and clothing.  Wash thoroughly after handling and
before eating, drinking and smoking.  Avoid inhalation of spray
mist.  Avoid contamination of water supplies.  Store in a cool,
dry ventilated place away from foods and feeds.  Do not graze
treated areas or feed clippings to livestock.

Warning:  May cause allergic reaction.  Do not consume alcohol
immediately before or after use of this product.

First Aid:  If on skin, wash with soap and water.  If in eyes,
flush with clear water for at least 15 minutes and obtain prompt
medical attention.  If swallowed, induce vomiting.  Obtain prompt
medical attention.

Disposal:  Crush or puncture container; do not re-use.  Bury in a
safe place or send container to an approved landfill site.  Avoid
contamination of water supplies.

Notice to User:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

Notice to Buyer:  Seller's guarantee shall be limited to the
terms set out on the label and subject thereto, the buyer assumes
the risk to persons or property arising from the use or handling



of this product and accepts the product on that condition.
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This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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